
Any USO regulation seems to be yet another political diversion so wastes valuable Public 
Servant resources.  
 
The whole of the UK requires true symmetric Point-to-Point FTTH just as B4RN.org.uk are 
achieving in rural Lancashire, South Cumbria and North Yorkshire now followed by 
Gigaclear's announcement for East Devon (plus probably all CDS phase Two areas). Once 
symmetric FTTH is available any requirement for a USO evaporates immediately. Why not 
divert ALL attention to achieving symmetric FTTH ? (and disregard BT's limited asymmetric 
offerings too)  

 


